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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

MCDC Families,

This is a very busy time of year.  Everyone has a lot of activities, older siblings are nearing the end of school, and of course there’s always spring cleaning…  there is a lot going on, but spring is about renewal and refreshing.  Given that mindset, it’s time to renew and refresh our MCDC Board.  This spring is the scheduled time to elect our Vice President, Treasurer, and Members-at-Large.  The Vice President and Treasurer are 2-year terms, and the Members-at-Large are 1-year.  As a bonus this year, we will have a special election for the President position for the remainder of my term (until next Spring).  Since my daughter will start kindergarten in the fall, I would not be able to fulfill the complete term, and it makes sense to go ahead and have the special election in concert with our normal one.

If you are interested in running for any of the positions, please send me an e-mail stating which you would like to stand for, along with a short bio to send out to the membership for consideration.  I will accept nominations through April, with the election to occur the first part of May and the new board officially being seated in June.  Details on the board positions can be found on our website at https://mcdc.msfc.nasa.gov/business/current_board and the qualifications are outlined in our bylaws https://mcdc.msfc.nasa.gov/business/bylaws.  
I do hope you will all give serious consideration to running for a position.  As I often try to remind people, MCDC is a non-profit, parent-run entity.  We are not part of the Exchange or a formal part of the MSFC institution.  As such, MCDC is shaped by the families that are members.  Personally, I also view serving on the board as a way to give back to a place that has played a key role in the lives of my kids.  As an MCDC parent for nearly a decade (3 kids worth), there are a lot of fond memories made here and many experiences that helped our kids grow into who they are.  

I know this message is a little long and seems to ramble (and is the reason Kelli didn’t get the newsletter out when she wanted to), but MCDC means a lot to me and my family.  And it will be a little weird to drive by and not turn in this fall.  But I know there are good parents who will step up and continue to grow this place and it will thrive, just like the children.

If you have any questions about the board positions and their roles and responsibilities, please contact me or any of the other current board members.  We’d be happy to talk to you.

Regards,

Brian Mulac

MCDC Board President 

From the Director….!


Spring is a busy time at MCDC! We have lots of fun activities planned and we look forward to spending more time outdoors.

To kick off the month of April, we will be celebrating the Week of the Young Child April 1st-5th.  Each day of the week has a theme and opportunities for you to be involved.  Your involvement does not necessarily have to include you coming to the center.  We know it is hard sometimes to get away so there are other ways to help.  Below are the activities we have planned for each day:
Week of the Young Child April 1st -5th 

Monday: 

Kick Off Parade and Creative Art Day

We will begin the week off on Monday with a parade at 9:30am in front of the building.  We will circle the front parking lot twice.  Parents are more than welcome to join!  Please park next door at the medical center.  We will have the front parking lot closed off.

We will also spend the day on Monday doing lots of creative art!  If you have any art mediums you would like to donate, or an art project that you would like to do with the children, we would love to have you participate!
Tuesday: 

Read Aloud Day and Dress as your favorite book character

Bring in your favorite book to share and dress as your favorite book character!  We will be reading rock stars on Tuesday. We would love for you to sign up for a time to come read to your child’s class or send in a recording of yourself reading a book!

Wednesday: 

Field Day and Picnic Lunch

Wear your athletic gear and lather up with sunscreen!  We will be outside all day!!  We would love to have donations of balls, bubbles, chalk, etc…  

We will be having a picnic lunch at 11:00am on the playgrounds.  If your schedule allows, we would love for you to join us!  Bring a lunch, a blanket or chair and relax!  If you have more than one child enrolled and take one of the children to another classroom, please be sure to notify your teacher of your whereabouts.  Please send in a packed lunch and drink with your child on Wednesday. (this excludes the creepers and infants) Remember NO PEANUT/NUT PRODUCTS!!  

Thursday: 

Trike-A-Thon and Music Day

Our annual Trike-A-Thon is to benefit St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital.  Our goal this year is to raise $5000!!  You will find a pledge sheet in your child’s folder or cubby.  The pledge sheets need to be turned in by Friday March 29th.  The classroom to raise the most money will get a Pizza Party!!

The preschool children will bring in a riding toy (tricycle, bike, but nothing electric) and they will ride around the front parking lot.  Please make arrangements to have your children dropped off and the parking lot clear by 8:45am that morning.  If you join us for the Trike-A-Thon, you will need to park next door at the medical center.  Preschool C will ride from 9:00am-9:30am, Preschool B will ride from 9:45am-10:15am and Preschool A will ride from 10:30am-11:00am.  The younger children may bring in a riding toy to play with on the playground on Thursday.  You can take this riding toy directly to your child’s playground on Thursday when you drop off.  The preschoolers will park their tricycles or bikes in the front of the center by their classroom label.

Music will be in the air all day on Thursday!  If you have different types of music that you could share, we would love to introduce the children to as many different genres of music as possible.  We would also love to showcase any of our parent’s talents.  If you play a musical instrument or sing, please coordinate a time with your child’s classroom to stop by and share your talent!

Friday: 

Science Day and Ice Cream Social


We will end the week with a bang!  We would love for you to conduct a science experiment with your child’s class on Friday.  We will be conducting science experiments as well.  If you have any ideas for us, please let your child’s teacher know!

We would like to invite you to an Ice Cream Social at your child’s snack time.  MCDC will provide the ice cream and we will have a sign up for toppings.  Again, if you have more than one child enrolled and take one of your children to another classroom, please inform your teacher of your whereabouts.

We appreciate all of the support and participation this week of celebrating our most precious ones!!


Cecilia and I will be out of the office April 10th-12th.  We will be attending the Association of Early Learning Leaders Conference. We are excited to be taking one of our staff members with us this year.  We look forward to bringing back some new ideas and sharing what we learned.  

Preschool A will be having their annual Mexican Egg Hunt on Wednesday April 17th.  The children work for weeks before this event to prepare.  Eggs are hollowed out and filled with confetti. They are hidden on the hill adjacent to our staff parking lot.   Once they find an egg, they can break it on someone’s head!  Our Pre A children have so much fun with this activity every year!


Our center wide Egg Hunt will take place on Thursday April 18th.  Our creepers, toddlers and explorers will begin their hunt at 3:00pm and our preschoolers will hunt at 3:15pm.  The egg hunts take place on the children’s playgrounds.  In order to make this a success, we would love your help!  We are looking for donations of plastic eggs and fillers.  Fillers can be candy or things like stickers or erasers.  Anything that can fit into a standard size plastic egg.  All candy must be nut free and not processed in a facility that processes nuts.  Please also avoid chocolate as it melts.  Some suggestions for candy are; tootsie rolls, starburst, laffy taffy.  Please make sure candy is individually wrapped.  All donations can be dropped off in the front offices.
Have a great month!

Kelli Wright, Director
Upcoming Events:

April 1st-5th
Week of the Young Child
April 2nd=
Board Meeting

April 4th=
Trike-A-Thon

April 5th=
Cecilia out of the office

April 10th-12th
Kelli & Cecilia out of the office, AELL Conference

April 16th=
Board Meeting

April 16th=
Staff Meeting

April 17th=
Preschool A Mexican Egg Hunt

April 18th=
Center Wide Egg Hunt; 3:00pm & 3:15pm

April 19th=
Cecilia out of the office

April 30th=
Board Meeting
Coming Up in May:
Campus Candids with Spoiled Rotten Photography 2nd & 3rd 
Mother’s Day Store 9th
Staff Meeting 9th
Muffins for Mom 10th
Cecilia out of the office 10th

Staff Appreciation Week 13th-17th
Board Meetings 14th & 28th 

Staff Luncheon 15th
Graduation 16th 

Center Closed 28th 
Hello from (Infant A)

Ideas for creating an environment for music and movement:
· Include toys for young infants that make musical sounds

· Hang musical mobiles and give babies wrist and ankle bells to hold

· Babies random movements soon become intentional as they learn that they can make sounds by moving things

· Offer toys that make sounds as children use them, such as balls with bells inside or push-and-pull toys that make musical sounds as they roll along

Please welcome our new teacher to the

classroom!  Join us on Monday, April 1st for the kick off parade for “Week of the Young Child”.  You are welcome to come stroller your infant!  Parade will begin at 9:30am.
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B the Beautiful Babies!  Welcome spring! We are so excited for all the outdoor fun ahead.  To understand a baby’s brain development, it helps to take a look at something called “critical periods.”  As the name implies, the learning that happens during these sensitive developmental phases has long-lasting influence on future behaviors and can’t be reversed.

No one is quite sure how long critical periods in a baby’s brain development last, but they most likely start in utero and continue through the first few months after birth.  Therefore, even though it may appear that you’re newborn does nothing more than sleep, blink, and do a mighty fine job of transporting milk to diaper, there’s a lot more going on.


The capacity to process a language proficiently requires early exposure to language and capacity to form strong social relationships, which babies may have predispositions to certain talents, traits, and emotions given their genetic makeup, but early exposure or lack of exposure to various stimuli can influence whether that predisposition is accentuated or diminished.

The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

Welcome to the month of April where it seems to rain almost every day.  It is also the month of the celebration of the young child with a lot of fun on the way.  This month we will be learning by using our senses, that is what our activities show.  We will learn and see new things to play with that helps encourage us to grow.

Good Activities for a rainy day:
· Read a story

· Catch bubbles

· Visit the library

· Watch a good movie

· Play games

Rainy Day Snacks:

· Macaroni and Cheese
· Soup and Sandwich
· Fruit
· Ice Cream
· Spaghetti
Things to Remember:

· Check your child’s daily sheets for any parent involved week of the young child events

· Sign your child in and out daily

· Make sure your child has plenty of extra clothes for any accidents

Important Dates:

· April 1st-Don’t get tricked on this day

· April 18th-Easter

· April 1st-5th-Week of the Young Child

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
We hope everyone is doing well.  We are all having a great spring!  The weather has been so nice we can play outside more.

April brings us the Week of the Young Child.  On Monday at 9:30am, we will have the kick off parade.  All parents are invited to come.  Tuesday, we have the read aloud day.  Also it is dress as your favorite book character.  Wednesday is field day!  We will spend a lot of time outside on that day.  Thursday is the Trike-A-Thon.  We will watch the fun from our cribs.  Friday is an ice cream social.  Then later on in April, we will have the egg hunt.  All parents are invited to come hunt with us.

As always we would love for everyone to come by anytime to visit.  We hope you have a great spring!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy Spring Toddler A family!

We love springtime here in Toddler world. We get more outside play and are happier because of that beautiful sunshine!

Our lesson plans this month will focus on this season. We will be learning about springtime, baby animals, and flowers/gardening!

Also, do not forget the Week of the Young Child is April 1st-April 5th! We encourage our parents to participate.

It is also that time of year for daily sunscreen application. Please make sure your doctor’s note is up to date or you are signing the medical forms weekly for us to apply it to your child.

Your kids love reading books. If you have any hard-page books that you are throwing away, consider donating them to the room. They love story time so much!

We just want to thank you for your amazing support.
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Spring has sprung in Toddler B and we are so excited about all the activities this month!!  April first kicks off “Week of the Young Child”.  We have many activities planned for this week even a family picnic during lunch.  For the rest of the month we will be discussing the weather, baby animals and all about the Earth.  We can’t wait to get this month started and do some exciting activities!!

At Home Activities:
· Talk about the weather with your child.
· Talk about our planet and ways to save it
· Get up, get out, and enjoy the weather with your child!
Facts about Earth Day
· Earth Day is always on April 22
· IN 2009, NASA PLANTED A HISTORIC "MOON TREE" TO CELEBRATE EARTH DAY
· THOUGH IT BEGAN AS AN AMERICAN MOVEMENT, EARTH DAY IS NOW AN INTERNATIONAL PHENOMENON
Reminders:
·  Please be sure your child has a weather appropriate jacket or coat, we will still be going outside!!
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season
· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!
Important Dates:
· April 1st – 5th Week of the Young Child
· April 18th – Egg Hunt

The Safari Explorers (EA)
Important Dates:

· Week of the Young Child………..April 1st -5th 

· Egg Hunt…….4/18 3:00pm
What We Will Be Learning:

· *Week of the Young Child”

· *Rabbits & Ducks”

· *Slime & Mud”

Fun Things to Check and Do:

· Check out The Queen of Slime, Karina Garcia on YouTube

Reminders:

· Because sometimes we get messy and have accidents, please check your child’s clothes bin to change the clothes or to replenish. 

I want to say a BIG thank you to all my families and children for the gift basket. I can never thank you enough for your thoughtfulness, kindness and the Reese Cups. 

Underwater Explorers (EB)
This month we will be learning about:

· April 1st-5th-Week of the Young Child

· April 8th-12th-Rainbows

· April 15th-19th-Eggs

· April 22nd-26th-Flowers

· April 29th-May 3rd-Weather

Reminders:

· Sign your child in and out each day

· Check your child’s cubby daily

· Please remember to check out the info on the Week of the Young Child in our classroom.  We will have activities for each day.

· April 4th-Bring your child’s tricycle, bike, scooter, etc. for our Trike-a-thon

Important Dates:

· April 1st-5th-Week of the Young Child (We will have more information on this in the classroom.)

· April 4th-Trike-a-thon (We will be having ours on the playground.)

· April 18th-Egg Hunt at 3:00pm

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to come talk to us.  Hope everyone has an awesome April! (
“Keep looking up….There may be a RAINBOW waiting FOR you.”

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

Spring has arrived and we have already begun taking advantage of the wonderful weather!  With this in mind, please check to make sure your child has an adequate supply of weather appropriate clothing (including shoes).

Our themes/letters of the month are:  Week of the Young Child “Tt”, Insects “Uu”, Chicks and Eggs “Vv”, and Earth Day/Recycling “Ww”.  Our focus for this month will be promoting self-esteem! (  The Week of the Young Child schedule on events is posted in the classroom.


We are having some safety concerns with the children climbing up on the cubbies to reach their water bottles and trying to keep them on the bottom has been unsuccessful.  We would like to ask you to send in a spill proof bottle with a loop so they can hang it from one of the hooks on their cubby.  It would also be helpful to bring in a smaller sized water refill as the gallon sized take up too much room.  Please label your child’s water bottle and remember to carry them home on Fridays along with their bedding, artwork/paperwork, etc.  Please remember no toys from home unless they are for show and tell on Friday’s.


Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns about your child.  Thank you for your continued support and encouragement.

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
We are hopping into April.  We have a fun month ahead!  The themes for the month include Week of the Young Child, Pets and Vets, At the Pond, Earth Week, and Cinco de Mayo.  During Week of the Young Child, we would love to have parent volunteers for each day.  We will send home a detailed letter with information about each days special activities.  Our egg hunt is April 18th, during our pond week.  During earth week, we will be doing special activities with recyclable items.  The last week of the month, during Cinco de Mayo week, we will put a signup sheet up for our Fiesta Friday on May 3rd at 2:45.  We invite you to join us for the Fiesta.  We truly appreciate your participation and partnership.  Please remember if you have any questions, concerns, or ideas, feel free to communicate those with us.  Communication is important to us.  Happy April everyone! Parent Reminder: Check lesson plans each week
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


March was a fun month for us.  We enjoyed learning about Dr. Seuss, the farm, spring and Kites.


April will be an exciting month too!  We will begin the month by celebrating the Week of the Young Child.  The remaining themes are Rabbits, Chickens and Eggs, Transportation and Pond Life.


We are continuing to review the alphabet and numbers with a strong focus on recognition and writing.


Our graduation program will be held on May 16th.  That means we will start preparing this month!  Details on this event will be given later.


We would like to say, “Happy Birthday!” to one of our friends who will turn 5 years old this month.


The weather is warm and we will go outside more this month.  Please check your child’s change of clothes for weather appropriateness.


Please check with us to see if your child’s sunscreen lotion is expired.  We will be leaving a form for you to sign along with the toothpaste form.  We would like it, if you could apply sunscreen in the mornings and we will apply it during the day.  All children should have sunscreen.


We welcome your visits any time.  Please let us know if you would like to read to our class, come for lunch with your child or do a special project with the class.  There will be opportunities for Parent Participation during the Week of the Young Child.  A sign up list is posted in the classroom.  Thank you for all that you do for Pre-k A!

Events:

· April 1-5……..Week of the Young Child

· April 4…Trike-A-Thon to benefit St. Jude

· April 17…..Pre-K A Mexican Egg Hunt

· April 18…Center Wide Egg Hunt 3:15pm
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